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OUR FORK IN THE ROAD 

 

One of the often quoted sayings by Yogi Berra, the New York Yankees catcher and 

manager is, “When you get to the fork in the road, take it.” 

We laugh because usually a fork in the road will lead you off in two vastly different 

directions. But as dumb as it sounds, if you know the story behind it, it is not so silly.  

Yogi was giving Joe Garagiola directions to his home in New Jersey. It is accessible 

from both routes at the fork because they eventually merge again. 

Life has a lot of these moments — sometimes the decisions we labor over really make a 

difference and can send us off in very contrasting ways.  Other times we might be 

arguing with ourselves or with others about a choice that, either way the outcome can 

lead to goodness and grace. 

This summer as the lectionary has taken us through the stories of Genesis, the 

arguments of Paul in his letter to the Romans, and Matthew’s Gospel we have had a 

chance to see how the people of God move through the many twists and turns of the 

journey as covenant people. Somehow we are part of God’s plan for blessing the whole 

world.  There have been Methodists worshipping here in Middlebury since 1837.  What 

will happen next?  It is bound to look different. 

 Have we come to a fork in the road? Just as there are many ways to be unfaithful… 

there is more than one way to be faithful. 

Let’s explore what those might be.  What is a sustainable model for our fellowship as we 

move forward into the 21st century?  It’s important to talk and study and pray and 

wrestle together. 

Just one interesting example that was almost too easy: We have come to consensus — 

it seemed almost miraculous, with only two meetings, we came to consensus around 

the commitment to being a reconciling congregation.  For years we knew that we were 

offering the love of Christ to our gay and lesbian brothers and sisters who entered our 

doors.  But we had done so quietly, knowingly, but quietly. 

It took years of loving the people who came our way. It took years for hearts and minds 

to be ready to make what looked like a rather quick and easy decision. We came to a 

fork in the road and we took it. 
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Like Jacob at the Jabbok River we might need to wrestle with each other when we 

come to these forks. Let’s wrestle with each other if we must.  But lets definitely wrestle 

with God.  Let’s hang on tight and turn upside down if we have to.  But let’s hang on 

until we are sure that God is blessing us on our journey. 

We are at a fork in the road.  At some point soon we are going to have to take it.  

Wherever it leads God is there.  And I guarantee wherever it leads we will be limping a 

little like Jacob — but we will be on the road to reconciliation and our destiny as God’s 

people. 

From Laurie 

 

CONGREGATIONAL CARE 

 

Ways to Connect 

by Rev. Jill C. Robinson, Minister of Congregational Care 

I want to begin by expressing my sincere gratitude to all of you for welcoming me back 

into your lives and your ministry.  These last few months of work as your Minister of 

Congregational Care have been chock full of blessings.  I can only hope and pray that 

these blessings will continue.  Many of you have invited me into your homes, your 

places of work, or to a favorite booth/table at a favorite restaurant over the past two 

months.  Thank you.  If you would like to visit for the first time or again, or if you are in 

need of pastoral care, etc., I can be reached at the parsonage at 802-388-2510 or 

rev.jill.colley.robinson@gmail.com.  Since I am working part-time at other churches in 

the area and am on the road quite a bit, please leave a message for me if I am not at 

my desk when you call. 

In my work with all of you this summer, I have discerned with you that there are a few 

key areas where we can all be of help to one another in order to become or stay 

connected as a community of faith Monday through Sunday.  These opportunities are 

before us. 

-Rides to church on Sunday morning 

Some of us need a ride on Sunday morning in order to attend worship.  Others of us are 

in a position to provide a ride for someone in need of one.  If you either need a ride or 

can offer one to someone, please contact me at the above phone number or email 

address so that I can match you with your counterpart in the congregation. 

-Communion beyond the walls of the church building 

Some of us are not able to attend church, and therefore are not able to receive 

communion unless it is brought to us by someone from the congregation.  Others of us 

have the time, transportation, and spirit to offer communion to someone in need.  Our 

congregation receives communion on the last Sunday of the month.  I have begun 

taking communion to some of those who are not able to attend church.  If you would like 

to join me in this important ministry, or if you are able to do so on your own, please let 
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me know.  I can equip you with the tools that you need to visit people and give them 

communion on your own. 

-Confirmation for our youth and the young at heart 

Some of us are young and ready for a confirmation class that will help us determine 

whether or not we want to become a member of the congregation.  Others of us are 

older and wish we had the opportunity to take a class that would teach us more about 

the Bible, about faith, about church history, about different Christian denominations, etc.  

And still others of us would be honored and delighted to be asked by a young person to 

be a mentor through the confirmation process. 

We are working even now to put together a confirmation class that will most likely meet 

after church once or twice a month this fall into winter.  If you are in 7th through 12th 

grade, if you know someone who is in 7th through 12th grade, or if you are an adult who 

would like to learn what is taught in confirmation, please contact me at your earliest 

convenience so that plans for the class can be begun in earnest. 

-Prayer chain and bulletins 

Marg Wesley continues to faithfully serve as our prayer chain contact person.  She can 

be reached at 388-2048.  Thank you for contacting her and me when you wish to begin 

the prayer chain for someone or yourself. 

In addition, Marg Wesley and Mimi Hardy continue to mail out copies of the bulletin to 

those who are not able to attend church.  If you wish to receive a copy, please contact 

me so that I can help facilitate this connection.  Thank you to Marg and Mimi. 

-Welcome to college students 

As the bishop reminded us on his recent visit with us, we are so close to the college. 

Every semester, a different group of students is on campus.  Although not many self-

identify as United Methodist, those students that do, and some others, find their way to 

our church and through our doors.  Students often attend worship alone.  Invite them to 

sit with you.  Welcome them to the church and ask them about their life.  Introduce them 

to others during fellowship time.  Ask if they need a ride home.  Invite them to your 

home or a local restaurant for a meal if they need to stay on campus during holiday 

breaks, or on any Sunday afternoon.  These are just a few ways that you can extend 

Christ’s hospitable grace to a young person who has courageously and intentionally 

chosen to attend church. 

 

MIDDLEBURY UMC CHOIR 

 

Our choir will practice on Thursday evenings from 7-8pm at the church.  Our first 

practice will be this week on Thursday September 4th.  The choir, under the direction of 

Kevin Parizo, gives members the opportunity to spread God’s love through music.  New 

members are always welcome.  Please come join us if you enjoy singing.  
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ADULT SUNDAY SCHOOL  

 

Our adult Sunday School has also started up again each Sunday at 10am before 

Church.  For more information please contact Tom Colley.  

 

 

RECONCILING MINISTRIES NETWORK 

 
As many of you recall, we voted to become a reconciling congregation at the quarterly 
all-church meeting on March 2nd.  At the June 22nd quarterly all-church meeting, we 
adopted our new mission statement, which was the first step in making our decision 
official.  Our new mission statement reads as follows; 
 
Our purpose is to worship God, share the gospel of Jesus Christ, welcome all who 
come, celebrate and pass on our rich Christian heritage, nurture our fellowship, and 
discover our place in God’s creation. 
As a reconciling congregation, our intention is to love our neighbor in the Spirit of God’s 
reconciling love. 
In this Spirit: 

 we welcome people of all ages, races, national origins, economic abilities, sexual 
orientation, gender identities, family configurations, and mental and physical 
capacities;  

 all ministries and sacraments of our fellowship are available without 
discrimination;  

 together with our neighbors we work for social and personal transformation, 
justice, healing, and peace.  

 
The next step was for us to file the application with the Reconciling Ministries Network.  
This was done in mid-august and I’m pleased to report our application was accepted 
and on August 25th, the Middlebury UMC was officially recognized as a reconciling 
congregation.   
 
“RMN mobilizes United Methodists of all sexual orientations and gender identities to 
transform our church and world into the full expression of Christ’s inclusive love.” 
 
 
 

UNITED METHODIST WOMEN 

 

Our September meeting will be held on Monday 15th at 2pm at Mimi's house. Please 
bring your calendar as we have several activities to schedule, most importantly the date 
of the fall rummage sale. 
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SPIRITUALITY MEETING 
 
The first fall meeting will be held at Mimi's house on Tuesday September 16th at 1:30. 
Please bring your calendar as we will be setting up our fall meetings. Please bring any 
ideas or books that we might consider for study after we finish the 3 chapters from our 
Spring's study. 
 
 
UNITED METHODIST MEN 
 
The second Saturday of each month 5-10 men join together at 8:00AM for a good 

breakfast and some conversation.  You are invited.   One of our projects happens the 

last Sundayi of each month, a public chicken and biscuit dinner. Its purpose is to provide 

a good meal for anyone in the community to enjoy some food and companionship with 

friends.  The cost is reasonable and the profit is used for many ventures around the 

church.   Art Doty is presently the chairman and Tom Colley is the cook for both 

breakfast and the dinners.   Everyone is welcome to come to breakfast or dinner.  

Our first “Chicken and Biscuit” dinner of the season will be on September 28  5-6:30pm 

 
SPIRITUALITY MEETING 
 
The first fall meeting will be held at Mimi's house on Tuesday September 16th at 1:30. 
Please bring your calendar as we will be setting up our fall meetings. Please bring any 
ideas or books that we might consider for study after we finish the 3 chapters from our 
last Spring's study. 
 
 
BISHOP DEVADHAR ‘S  VISIT      AUGUST 20, 2014 
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 SPECIAL OPPORTUNITIES TO SHARE 

 

 A WORSHIP WORKSHOP   
  
Saturday, September 20 at Faith United Methodist Church in South Burlington, Mark 
Miller and Tanya Lee Bennett will lead an event looking at "worship in a new way".  The 
time is from 9:00 a.m. until 4:00 p.m.  Lunch is included in the $10.00 fee.  You can call 
the district office to register (802-878-1245) by September 12.  Ann Rowell is driving to 
the event and would be happy to have company join her.  (388-8410). Mark Miller has 
often led worship at conference and is really good! 
 
Thank you to all who shared in my birthday on August 9 (especially Eileen Rinker's gift 
of delicious cakes).  It helped to make the day very special!    Len Row 
 
 
THE STORY OF SIR WIFLFRED GRENFELL 
 

You are invited to hear the inspiring story of Sir Wilfred Grenfellat at Eastview in 

Middlebury on Monday, September 8, 7:00 p.m. 

George Klohck recently presented this program for the Elderly Services Institute.  

Interest was great enough so that some people were turned away.  So, George will do it 

again.  A new and improved version! 

Most people who have lived in the Champlain Valley for more than ten years, remember 

fondly a restaurant on Dog Team Road north of Middlebury: the Dog Team Tavern.  

Many natives can tell tales of working there on their first jobs after it opened a second 

time after WWII.  Not so well known are the details of the story behind the original DTT, 

how a world-famous doctor made his way from England to Canada and finally to 

Charlotte, VT, for the last years of his life.  That story is both fascinating and inspiring.  It 

is a story of daring and courage and the story of one whose positive influence still lives 

today. 

In 2009 George and Margaret’s traveled to Newfoundland/Labrador.  There George 

began his research into the life of this amazing world changer, Sir Wilfred Grenfell. In 

the years since George has made wonderful new discoveries.  The story continues. 

  
 
HOSPICE 

 

Hospice Volunteer Services will hold its next volunteer training class on Thursday 

mornings, Sept. 11 – Nov. 13, 2014.  Contact Priscilla Baker for more information and to 

register 388-4111 or pbaker@hospicevs.org 
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DATES TO REMEMBER 
 
Thursday September 4,11,18,25: Choir Practice 7pm at church 
Monday September 8:  Story of Sir Wilfred Grenfell 7pm at Eastview 
Thursday Sept 11-Nov 13:  Hospice Training Class 
Saturday September 13  UMM Breakfast  8am at church 
Sunday September 14:  Coordinating Committee Meeting after church 
Monday September 15:   Resources Team Meeting 
      Julie Coons’ Office 3:30pm 
Saturday September 20:  Worship Workshop  S Burlington  9am-4pm 
Sunday  September 28:  Chicken and Biscuit Dinner 5-6:30pm at church  
Sunday    October 12:    Quarterly All-Church Meeting after church  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
OUR NEW CHURCH WEBSITE ADDRESS 
 

 http://umcmiddlebury.org   
 
 
---If you would prefer to get this newsletter by email or wish to be removed from our email or 
mailing lists please let us know by leaving a message at: 
 The Church office, 388-2510 or by email, newsletter@umcmiddlebury.org  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://umcmiddlebury.org/
mailto:newsletter@umcmiddlebury.org


8 

 

The Middlebury United Methodist Church 
47 North Pleasant Street 
Middlebury, VT 05753 
  
RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

 

 

                      2014 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                    Our Light 

The newsletter of the 

Middlebury 
United Methodist Church 
47 North Pleasant Street  

Middlebury, VT 05753 
Telephone:  388-2510 

Email:  
www.umcmiddlebury.org 

www.neumc.org 
 
      

Pastors ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧLaurie and Gus Jordan middjordan@mac.com   

hǳǊ aƛǎǎƛƻƴŀǊȅ ƛƴ aƻȊŀƳōƛǉǳŜΧΦΦΦ.........Jeremias Franca 
aƛƴƛǎǘŜǊ ƻŦ aǳǎƛŎ ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΦ5ǊΦ YŜǾƛƴ Parizo 
Parish Administrator ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΧ ±ŀŎŀƴǘ όƳƛŘŘǳƳŎϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳύ 
9ŘƛǘƻǊκtǳōƭƛǎƘŜǊΧΧΧΧΦΧΧΧΦΦΧΧΧΧΦΦ. Emmy Alford (newsletter@umcmiddlebury.org) 
tǊƻŘǳŎǘƛƻƴΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦ Joyce Sargent  
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